
 
 

 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Jennifer Nottingham  
Date:  02/14/22   
Subject: Legislative Director Mid-Year 2022 Report 
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve as the NADE legislative director.  In this position I have 
been available to the NADE president and board for advice and consent.  I share relevant news 
regarding the Social Security Disability program with the NADE executive leadership.  I have 
helped the NADE president respond to inquiries and I have participated in conference calls with 
the Office of Disability Determinations.  
 
In September, the NADE president and I were present on a call with the Government 
Accountability Office regarding service delivery with the Social Security Disability program 
during the COVID-19 pandemic. I have helped the Vermont chapter with information for 
planning the NADE national conference.  
 
At the mid-year board meeting I will work with the NADE board to update the NADE top issues. 
I will be scheduling meetings for the NADE president and me to meet virtually with key 
stakeholders to present our top issues.   
 
I will continue to be available to the NADE board to help share information and provide advice 
and input.  I appreciate having the opportunity to serve NADE. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer Nottingham 
 
 


